July 21, 2020

     
The July 21, 2020 Board Meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp. 
     
Trustees present: Swartzendruber, Williams, Richards

Trustees absent:  Dial
    
 Also present: Chief Daryl Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, and Deputy Clerk Sasha Horner.

A motion was made by Williams and seconded by Swartzendruber to approve the 07.07.2020 Board Meeting Minutes. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Swartzendruber, Williams, Richards, Keneipp. Nays: None.
Chief Weseloh addressed the board. 2013 squad car is at Mike Murphy Ford to have the body control module replaced. 

Board Member Stephan Frazier enters meeting.

Chief Weseloh reports the new squad car has arrived and is preparing to have decals installed. The squad will be shared among the part time officers. The police department received a donation of laptops to place in the squad cars from Compeer Financial. The 9-1-1 Board came to install the updated program to the laptops. 

Schopp addressed the board. While two of our public works employee were gone there was a water main leak at 307 N Main on Sunday night leaving the resident with no water. Mackinaw’s mayor granted permission to send a public works employee to Minier to help make the necessary repair. During a storm a tree fell at 206 S Maple. There was no notice of a problem with the tree prior to the storm. A new water tap was placed at 210 W St. Louis.
A motion was made by Williams and seconded by Frazier to Approve The Annual Appropriations for FY21.  
Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Swartzendruber, Williams, Richards, Frazier. Nays: None.  
Schopp stated the cross walk will be ready to pour when it dries. 

Chief Weseloh updated the board on the result from the pool survey.


President Keneipp updated the board about the school supplies collection being low. Locations are available to First Farmers Bank and Cross Implement. Church Has Left the Building is also looking for help still. 

A motion to adjourn at 7:53 pm was made by Frazier and seconded by Richards.  
Approved by roll call vote. Ayes: Swartzendruber, Williams, Richards, Frazier. Nays: None.  

__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Sasha Horner, Deputy Clerk 
